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Agenda # 12   

Commission Meeting Date: November 7, 2012 

CITY OF GREAT FALLS  

COMMISSION AGENDA REPORT 
 

 

Item:  Mansfield Theater Lobby Exclusive Concessions Agreement  

 

From:  Park and Recreation/Mansfield Center for the Performing Arts  

 

Initiated By:  Dona Hughes, Events Supervisor  

 

Presented By:  Patty Rearden, Deputy Park & Recreation Director  

 

Action Requested: Approve the Mansfield Theater Lobby Exclusive Concessions Agreement 

with the Sparkettes of Montana.  

 

 

Suggested Motion: 

 

1.   Commissioner moves: 

 

“I move that the City Commission (approve/disapprove) the Mansfield Theater Lobby 

Exclusive Concessions Agreement with the Sparkettes of Montana and authorize the City 

Manager to execute the agreement.” 

 

2.  Mayor calls for a second, discussion, public comment, and calls the vote. 

 

 

Staff Recommendation:  Staff recommends that the City Commission approve the Mansfield 

Theater Lobby Exclusive Concessions Agreement with the Sparkettes of Montana. 

 

Background: The City of Great Falls Park and Recreation Department/Mansfield Center for the 

Performing Arts (The Mansfield) requested proposals for a two (2) year, ten (10) month 

exclusive concession agreement for the Mansfield Theater lobby, and Gibson Room when used 

as a second lobby during events, at the Great Falls Civic Center.  The Sparkettes of Montana has 

provided the service for the past three years; their current agreement expired October 31, 2012. 

 

Two proposals were received; Sparkettes of Montana and University of Great Falls Performing 

Arts.  Both organizations submitted viable proposals and met the requirements set forth in the 

Request for Proposals.  After review by a committee comprised of staff and the Mansfield Center 

for the Performing Arts Advisory Board members, the Sparkettes of Montana garnered 277 of 

the 300 possible points and University of Great Falls Performing Arts garnered 270 of the 300 

possible points.   

 

The Sparkettes will provide adult and teen staff and purchase and sell City/County Health 

approved foods and beverages pre-show and at intermission.  Price of items will be $2 each. 

Review of menu, product and prices will be made annually. The Sparkettes will pay a fee of 20% 
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of gross sales to The Mansfield Center post show. The Mansfield will provide a reasonable 

amount of tables, chairs, linens and ice as well as lobby space, storage and preparation space. 

Total revenue to be realized by The Mansfield is estimated at $6,850 over the three-year period.  

 

Staff feels concessions are part of the amenities a patron may expect when attending a 

performance at the Mansfield Theater. City staff also feels that there is a value to the storefront 

space provided to the concessionaire.  The proposal is beneficial to the Mansfield Events Center 

as Park and Recreation continues to look towards alternate revenue sources.  

 

Concurrences:   At the September 21, 2012, meeting, The Mansfield Advisory Board voted 

unanimously to recommend the renewing the current contract with the Sparkettes of Montana. 

 

Fiscal Impact: $6,850 over the three-year period 

 

Alternatives:  Reject all Proposals and repeat the Request for Proposals process, or no longer 

provide concessions services for events in the Mansfield Theater. 

 

Attachments/Exhibits: Mansfield Theater Lobby Exclusive Concessions Agreement  

 














